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Dear Parents 
 
Open Morning 
Today we held a very successful Open Morning at school. The new Transition students had the morning in the 
K/1 classroom and the parents spent the morning learning more about our school. Thank you to those current 
parents who were able to attend and share their thoughts about our school with the new parents. 
 
GRIP Leadership Conference 
It was a pleasure to spend the day with our Year 6 Student leaders on Monday, at a very worthwhile 
conference . The students had a fun filled day of activities where they have learnt skills and strategies to help 
support them in their leadership roles. I would like to congratulate our students on their excellent behaviour and 
the enthusiastic way in which they participated in all the days activities.  
 
Incursion ï óBooked Inô 
Next week on Tuesday 24 May we will be visited by the acclaimed childrenôs book illustrator, Sami Bayly. The 
New England Writersô Centre and the Childrenôs Book Council (New England) have organised Samiôs visit 
through their óBooked Inô program which they offer to schools each year. We thank the PT&F for offering to 
sponsor this visit for our school. 
 
Catholic Schools Week 
Next week is Catholic schools week. Our theme for 2022 is 'Our Hope-Filled Future'. This theme encompasses 
the collective focus on student learning and wellbeing, which is a vehicle of hope for the future. It also stems 
from our system vision statement óA Christ-centred inclusive learning community that supports young people to 
realise a hope-filled futureô. Next Thursday the 26th May our students will be attending Mass in Saints Mary & 
Josephôs Cathedral with other schools from across the diocese to celebrate Catholic Schools Week. 
We have planned a full day out for our students. The bus will leave school at 9:00 sharp. They will visit the 
Aboriginal Cultural Centre and Keeping Place followed by Mass in the Cathedral, lunch and a visit to NERAM 
to see the amazing exhibition of the 2021 Archibald Prize winner and finalists. Students are asked to wear their 
full winter uniform and bring a hat, recess, lunch and a drink bottle. They will return before 3:00pm. We thank 
the Catholic Schools Office for covering the cost of the bus. Permission notes will be available through the 
Compass parent portal. Please ensure you have submitted your permissions as soon as possible. 
 
Sympathy 
This week we received the very sad news of the death of Owen Ryan. Owen was a very active supporter of our 
parish and our school during the time his children attended St Josephôs. Owen served on the School Board and 
was actively involved in the running of the Fete for many years. We send our love and prayers to his wife, Tina, 
and his children, Simone, Patrick, Josephine and Bernadette. We also send our sympathy to the extended Ryan 
family, especially his brother Gerard, who is the Chairperson of our School Advisory Council. Rest in peace, 
Owen. 
 
SAC Meeting 
This termôs meeting of the School Advisory 
Council will be held next Monday 23 May 
at 6:40pm. 
 
Kind regards 
Judy Elks 

PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE 

 
 
 



YEAR 6 GRIP LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE 
 

On Monday the Year 6 students participated in the GRIP Leadership conference. GRIP 
stands for: Generosity, Responsibility, Integrity and People which are three core values 
needed for caring for people. The event was held at the Ex-services Club in Armidale, it 
taught us about the necessary qualities of a leader, such as: 
 
 
 

¶Integrity 
¶Initiative 
¶Teamwork 
¶Purpose 
¶Seeking ideas     And 
¶Stepping up to leadership. 

 
 
 
It was a lot of fun because we learnt all of these qualities in many games and activities. We 
were having so much fun we forgot we were learning!  
We watched a role play about integrity, it was hilarious. But weõd have to say almost 
everyone's  FAVOURITE activity was LOUD NOISES. Loud noises is when we all have to 
scream, shout and do fun activities like when we danced to music as loudly as possible. 
We filled in some empty spaces in a poem which goes like this: 
 

   When we step up and aim for more we make things better than before,  
    We want to be a shining light so we give our best and do what is right,  

    With what we do and what we say, we can do anything in our day,  
    We put a smile on our face and make our school a happy place, as a team we get more done 

so let's get startedé 
RUN RUN RUN! 

 
We absolutely loved the opportunity to attend the GRIP leadership day. Thank you Mrs Elks 
for taking us. 
 
By Hamish and Ethan 
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